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                                        IN FAVOR OF RETIREMENT
 
            This past month I turned 71 years old so it's time for a report from the field.  I've now taken to introducing myself as "I'm Rick Moody, and I'm retired." Why do I do that?  Because I'm in favor of retirement, even more so since I retired 2 years ago from AARP.  Someone jokingly asked me, "How do you retire from AARP?"  More seriously, a major national authority on life planning said to me, "You can't be retired.  You have so much to contribute."
 
            Interesting food for thought. True, I'm working on three books at the moment, I give speeches and do consulting, I spend lots of time, as a volunteer, helping small nonprofits with fund-raising and marketing. I also edit several newsletters, like the one you're reading. (Do I qualify now for "productive aging"?)  More to the point, I've taken Tai Chi, ballroom dancing, white water rafting, and gone on wonderful Road Scholar trips.  These days I take weekly voice lessons and will soon start training in mime and in contemplative photography.  Hmm, too self-centered?  Robert Browning said it well: "The last of life for which the first was made..."
 
            There's a move abroad these days to attack the idea of retirement ("You're too young to be retired"). Some prominent political voices have a hand in this: for example, proposing to raise the age of eligibility for Social Security.  Others attack retirement itself as "bad for your health"-- a false claim refuted by 50 years of research on the subject.  But urban legends don't die easily.
 
            Don't get me wrong.  I'm all in favor of elders giving back and taking care of future generations.  That's why I serve as Board Chair of Gray Is Green, the National Senior Conservation Corp, and why I'm proud to have served as a judge for the Purpose Prize form Encore.Org
 
            Yes, we need Encore careers and those of us who are elders have not outgrown our obligations.  We also need to appreciate that "It's not your grandfather's retirement."  But it's still retirement, even as its face is changing.  At a time when defined benefit programs are vanishing and when entitlements are under attack, we should think long and hard before opposing the idea of retirement.  As a privileged person myself, I want to make sure that more people have this benefit in years to come.
     For more on Encore careers and the Purpose Prize visit:
http://encore.org/
     For more on Gray Is Green and environmental work visit:
http://grayisgreen.org/home/
          
     For reimagining retirement, look at "Life Reimagined" at:
https://lifereimagined.aarp.org/?CMP=KNC-MC-GOOGLE-LR-HOMEPAGE&gclid=CjwKEAiAuea1BRCbn-2n7PbLgEMSJAABQvTTdXLDZb_NzoX8lyToxPZ0I5L11GDjBFzcReUNzW-kvBoCeQDw_wcB&gclsrc=aw.ds

         For more on positive elements of retirement, read "Some Surprisingly
Good News About Retirement--Sort Of" at:
http://www.forbes.com/sites/janetnovack/2016/02/18/some-surprisingly-good-news-about-retirement-sort-of/#6059138c3a66
--------------------------------------------<<< >>>--------------------------------------------
                      MAY THE PRO-AGING FORCE BE WITH YOU
 
       Is it really 32 years since we saw Princess Leia (Carrie Fisher) on
screen in the first "Star Wars" episode?
 
      Talk about a "senior moment" or a marker of aging!  I remember so
well when I saw that first film.  Where did the years go?
 
      In the new Star Wars Film, "The Force Awakens," Carrie Fisher,
now 32 years older, like Harrison Ford, shows us what positive aging can
mean (as Helen Mirren and others have done).  But Carrie Fisher also hits
back at critics more concerned with her skin than with her performance. 
Fisher re-tweeted a message from one of her fans, which says it all:  
“Men don't age better than women, they're just allowed to age."
 
       For more on the story, see:
http://www.telegraph.co.uk/beauty/people/how-carrie-fisher-is-leading-the-pro-ageing-revolutionaries/
 
--------------------------------------------<<< >>>--------------------------------------------

                                      TO SEE THE FLOWERS
 
      Don't go outside your house to see flowers.
      My friend, don't bother with that excursion.
      Inside your body there are flowers.
      One flower has a thousand petals.
      That will do for a place to sit.
      Sitting there you will have a glimpse of beauty
      inside the body and out of it,
      before gardens and after gardens.
 
                           (Robert Bly, The Kabir Book)
 
--------------------------------------------<<< >>>--------------------------------------------
                                     TRANSFORMING AGING SUMMIT
 
        The Shift Network is hosting, for the second year, an audio series aimed
at a new multidimensional paradigm of aging.  These interviews on conscious aging
include Joan Borysenko, John Robbins, Mary Catherine Bateson, Richard Leider, 
Connie Goldman and others.
 
            The series offers access to a variety of resources for positive and conscious aging.  The interviews are broadcast on Mar. 1 through Mar. 3.  For details visit:
https://shiftnetwork.isrefer.com/go/tas16RM/a7509/   

      
--------------------------------------------<<< >>>--------------------------------------------
                                                 POSITIVE AGING
 
          Proposals are invited for presentations at the 8th International Conference on Positive Aging, to be held in Washington, DC, Aug. 25-27, 2016.  The Conference is hosted by the Society of Certified Senior Advisors and sponsored (as in the past) by Fielding Graduate University and its Creative Longevity and Wisdom Program.  To learn about submission of proposals for the conference visit:
http://www.csa.us/?page=PositiveAgingConf
          Proposals are due by Apr. 20, 2016.

 
       The SAGE Open Journal has issued Special Issue Call for Papers on 
"Ethnogerontology: Enhancing Positive Productive Aging." This special edition provides a view of ethnogerontology highlighting developments in minority aging from perspectives including research, policy and practice. Issues are addressed concerning four national ethnic minority groups- African American, Latino, Asian and Pacific Islander and Native American- with an overarching theme of positive productive aging.  For details on submission visit:
http://sgo.sagepub.com/content/special-issue-ethnogerontology
--------------------------------------------<<< >>>--------------------------------------------
                                                WEB SITES TO SEE
 
        IMAGES OF AGING.  See the Frameworks study on "Reframing Aging" at:

http://frameworksinstitute.org/reframing-aging.html
        MARY CATHERINE BATESON: Interview by Krista Tippett at:

http://www.onbeing.org/program/mary-catherine-bateson-composing-a-life/7968?utm_source=On+Being+Newsletter&utm_campaign=cc1e6cd127-20151003_bateson_newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_1c66543c2f-cc1e6cd127-66019845&mc_cid=cc1e6cd127&mc_eid=4b42f841ae
       ART AND AGING.  Read "The Artist Grows Old" by Kenneth Clark by

http://www.mitpressjournals.org/doi/pdf/10.1162/001152606775321068
http://passitonnetwork.org/
--------------------------------------------<<< >>>--------------------------------------------
 
                                          BOOKS OF INTEREST
THE LIONESS IN WINTER, by Ann Burack-Weiss (Columbia Univ. Press, 2015).
 
UNASSISTED LIVING: Ageless Homes for Later Life, by Wid Chapman and 

Jeffrey Rosenfeld (Random House, 2011).

 
AGING AND THE DIGITAL LIFE COURSE, edited by David Prendergast
and Chiara Garattin (Berghahn, 2015).
 
--------------------------------------------<<< >>>--------------------------------------------


HIGHER EDUCATION: Conference of Association for Gerontology in Higher
Education (Mar. 3-6, 2016, Long Beach, CA). For details visit:
http://www.aghe.org/events/annual-meeting/


 
CAREGIVING: "People Who Care for People"  (Mar. 4-6, 2016, Garrison,
NY). Buddhist teacher Sharon Salzburg and colleagues lead this retreat focusing
on contemplative methods for those who witness suffering and engage in caregiving.
For details and registration, call (845) 424-4800 or visit:
http://garrisoninstitute.org/component/civicrm/?task=civicrm/event/info&reset=1&id=660&Itemid=534
 
THE GREAT TURNING: Becoming Vibrant Elders in our Evolving World 
(Mar. 4-6, 2016, Bantor, PA). Workshop led by Lynne Iser and Rabbi Mordechai Liebling.
Kirkridge retreat center at 2495 Fox Gap Road.  For details, visit:
http://www.kirkridge.org/index.cfm?e=event&eventId=21848&rDate=3/4/2016#sthash.lKwteWnQ.dpuf
 
LIFE REVIEW: Life Review: Online course with four self-paced modules. 
Hosted by Gaea Yudron. Register by March 5, 2016. Details at:
http://sagesplay.org/into-the-mystery/?mc_cid=c7bd9f4d9a&mc_eid=444b6c0ba1
MEMOIR: Becoming a Memoirist for Elders: Continuing the Conversation
with Mary Tyrrell on the Boomers and Beyond Special Interest Group (SIG)
March 15th (the third Tuesday in March) at 12:00 noon EST. This is a free call
accessible via phone. The call in number  is 425 440-5100 (or backup number is
865 293-0734)  and the pin for either number is 555036#. Direct questions to Dori Mintzer at: dorian@dorianmintzer.com
DEATH: "Death as Part of Life Retreat" (Mar. 19-23, 2016, Boulder, CO). This 
intensive program, inspired by the work of Reb Zalman Schachter, focuses on 
facing mortality with honesty, vulnerability and integrity. Participants explore dying, 
death, after life and bereavement, through readings, journaling, embodied meditation 
and discussion. Each participant will to write an personal own obituary, vidui or 
“deathbed confession,” as well as a spiritual or ethical will. Instructors are Rabbi Ori Har 
and Rosemary Lohndorf. For more information contact  rlohndorf@comcast.net
AGING IN AMERICA: Conference (Mar. 20, 2016).   For details visit:  https://www.geron.org/meetings-events/events-calendar/cat.listevents/2016/01/06/8#sthash.6RYUuv9e.dpuf
RETIREMENT: "Passing The Torch, Building Communication With Your Adult Children"
(Mar. 22, 12 noon, EST). Part of Revolutionize Your Retirement Interview Series. Sign up begins March 15 at  www.revolutionizeretirement.com. Call is free, open to professionals and the public and accessible via phone and Internet. Guest will be Bob Mauterstock,  CFP, CLU and ChFC.  For details contact Dori Mintzer at dorian@dorianmintzer.com
BILL THOMAS: Age of Disruption Tour.  The incomparable Bill Thomas, creator
of the Eden Alternative, asks "What if nearly everything we think we know about aging
is wrong?"  His events will be in the following cities and dates this month:
Santa Fe, NM (3/28); Flagstaff, AZ (3/29); Las Vegas, NV (3/30); Orange 
County, CA (3/31); San Diego, CA (4/1).  For more details, visit:
https://drbillthomas.org/
SOUTHERN GERONTOLOGICAL SOCIETY: Annual Meeting
(Mar. 31-Apr.3, 2016,  Charlottesville, VA).  For details visit:
www.southerngerontologicalsociety.org
LEGACY Writing Facilitator Training  (Apr. 5 - May 10 via webinar).  Registration
limited; written application and phone interview required prior to acceptance. Facilitated 
by Rachael Freed, founder of Life Legacies, author of Your Legacy Matters, senior fellow at the University of Minnesota’s Center for Spirituality and Healing. 
For registration details, contact: rachael@life-legacies.com
WISDOM: "The Wisdom of Aging with Grace"  (Apr. 8-10, 2016, Garrison,
NY). This multifaith exploration event features Rabbi Rachel Cowan, Zen
Teacher Norman Fischer and Father Thomas Ryan, at the Garrison Institute. 
For details and registration, call (845) 424-4800 or visit:
www.garrisoninstitute.org/aging
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx


       "Growing older is like climbing a mountain: the higher you get, 

         the more strength you need, but the further you see." 

                                                     -Ingmar Bergman
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This electronic newsletter, edited by Harry (Rick) Moody, is sponsored by the
Creative Longevity and Wisdom Program of Fielding Graduate University and
is distributed by the Committee on Humanities and Arts of the Gerontological Society 
of America. The Newsletter contains items of interest about humanistic gerontology;
it does not publish original writing but is limited to brief and timely announcements.
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